Central Minnesota Libraries Exchange
Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting
May 2, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Jayne Dietz, President, at 1:04 p.m. on Tuesday, May 2, 2023. 

Executive Committee members in attendance at Great River Regional Library were Jayne Dietz, Karen Pundsack, Wendy Kafka, Karen Lee. Also present was Mary Wilkins Jordan.

Visitors present via zoom were Susan Dege, legal counsel, and her assistant, Barb Zierden. Tami Lee (MN State Librarian) joined the meeting at 1:17 p.m.

Petitions to the Chair:  None.

Approval of Agenda. Karen Pundsack motioned to approve the Agenda, and Wendy Kafka seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, and the motion was carried.

Approval of 4/11/23 Executive Committee Minutes. Karen Lee motioned to approve the minutes, and Karen Pundsack seconded the motion.  All voted in favor, and the motion was carried.

Correspondence: Nothing to report.

CMLE Move Issues: 

Banking and credit cards: Karen Pundsack and Jayne now have their names as signatories at Bremer Bank and Mary Jordan’s was removed. Mary will ensure her name is off all relevant financial accounts with the exception of a PayPal account. The PayPal account cannot be cancelled due to the fact that another person’s name has to be replaced with Mary’s. 

Social media accounts; Mary is putting together a list of all the user names/passwords associated with the social medica accounts. Mary cautioned that her email address is associated with the google accounts, so if an email is sent out for password recovery, etc., it will go to her.

MN State grant proposal: Mary is working on the MN State grant proposal that is due in June and has general information added to the proposal. As a reference, the past grant applications are scanned and saved to the Google account.  The budget is also in draft form.  The budget will reflect last year’s numbers as this year’s budget has not yet been approved. 

Audit: The audit will take place on August 10th and August 11th.  Mary said this is a tedious endeavor of getting all the financial documentation together.  All relevant documents are on the google account. The auditors have Karen P. as the contact representative. 

Property disposal plan: Karen and Carla Lydon visited the CMERDC site to determine the assets. There’s not much of great value there.  The committee discussed what rules applied to CMLE for disposal of equipment.  Susan Dege and Tami Lee confirmed that the CMLE was not a state agency and that donations to another nonprofit organization was appropriate. Karen Pundsack motioned that GRRL and ECRL would take possession of CMLE equipment and property. Carla Lydon and Karen Pundsack then would decide which items would be retained for the future needs of CMLE and which items should be disposed of based on technology and other best practices. Equipment not retained for CMLE would be donated to GRRL, ECRL or CMERDC. Karen Lee seconded the motion.  Susan Dege advised Karen Pundsack could vote on the motion as she would not have any personal gain from the proposal.  All voted in favor of the motion with the exception of Wendy who abstained.  Motion carried.
Mary Jordan is completing tasks before her last day to include per diem checks and coding of the relevant bank statements and will provide an update as to where she left off with podcasts, website material, and articles. She will work closely with Dawn at CMERDC and Karen Pundsack to complete her work tasks and apprise them of the status. 

As the personnel records (Human Resource records) are considered confidential, it was agreed by the committee members that they will be stored at Susan Dege’s office.
CMERDC as Fiscal Agent: A deadline of June 30th was given as the date CMERDC will no longer be the fiscal agent for CMLE.

Future Fiscal Agent:  Jayne reported on a conversation she had with Rhonda.  Rhonda said SCSU is still interested in a services contract pursuant to the terms set out in the earlier proposed contract. Another alternative is ECRL may have an interest as the fiscal agent. Finally, Karen Pundsack will reach out to Resource Training & Solutions to see if that is something they would be interested in.  

MN State Librarian Meeting: Jayne and Karen Pundsack recently met with Tami Lee to discuss the future of CMLE. They found Ms. Lee to be very supportive of the Board. Discussions continued regarding the possibility of contracting with SCSU for one year as a temporary solution so that the Board has time to fully determine the future needs for the organization. During the meeting, Tami appeared via zoom and indicated a willingness to help out as needed and is agreeable to attending meetings, as necessary.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Board member changes.  A list was presented to the members.  Wendy’s appointment by ECRL will be expiring at the end of the calendar year. She has agreed to stay on as secretary through the September meeting per CMLE bylaws.

The next Executive Committee meeting is yet to be determined.  The next Board meeting is June 14th at noon.

Adjournment: 2:10 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Barbara Zierden
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